St. Luke Catholic Men’s Club 
General Membership Meeting Minutes
Monday October 19, 2009
Call meeting to order:
“The monthly meeting of the SLMC will please come to order.” 7:27 pm
Prayer & Pledge:
“Our chaplain will lead us in prayer.” Nat Chavez
“Our pledge to the flag will be lead by: John Hardin
President Mora asked for motion to dispense with regular business to allow San Antonio Police Chief McManus to speak.   Motioned approved.

Chief McManus: Introduced by Marvin Berg. Chief is a father of 3 and a fellow Catholic. Topic Crime in SA and direction of department

UCR: Uniform Crime Reporting: System for local police departments to submit crime report statics to State and then FBI.  SAPD reports over 500,000 annually.  2400 reports were unaccounted for in 2009.  2400 were researched and resolved in 3 weeks.  This was the subject of a recent San Antonio Express News article.  New crime reporting system is to be implemented by March 2010.
Crime in SA 3% increase this year in violent crime – due to reclassification of strangulation in family violence.  Other crime classifications have remained the same.  Murder numbers are down, 80 this year at this time versus 100 last year.  SAPD started task force last year for vehicle theft during holidays.  SADP monitored everyone with a warrant for vehicle theft.

Property Crimes Task Force: investigates breaking in homes and graffiti.  This was very successful and may become a permanent unit.  Most public complaints are about break-ins and graffiti.

Other comments; 

Chief reviews crime statistics weekly with station commanders.  Spikes in crime are addressed weekly.

The Chief also note that the SAPD SWAT team is a full time team.  It has won numerous State SWAT competitions and placed well in world-wide competitions.   

Questions from members: reporting crimes on website. SMART Initative.  Citizen Oversite. Drive-by shooting; Drug enforcement; Office conduct training. Graffiti punishment, Officers per capitia. (2 per thousand, SA 1.8?).
In closing the Chief thanked the membership for their support and commented that this is the best police department for which he has worked.  
Welcome new members and guest:
Briefly share the following with us: Who invited you to the meeting?

Why you want to join the club? Tell us about your job, family, hobbies or

What ever you want to share with us! 
Richard Zamora, 

Dick Mueller

Deacon, Jack Nichols

Greg Flores, No Limits Unlimited, 25 gun raffle, WGD donating 50 lb of elk meat, ram hunt, axis hunt, coastal bend fishing trip.  Explained his passion for his ministry.
Darrel Blake, Barry manufacturing, discounted blazers 5003 Wuzbach,
Recognize Monthly Birthday List  
Provided by Membership Chairman or Secretary 

Bring to front, congratulate them and sing happy Birthday to group.  14 members
Who is the youngest member?
Who is our oldest member? 90 Robert Ptack 
Raffle tickets distributed.

Introduction of the cooking team

Team Leader: Don Jungman 
Please introduce your team members: Homer Fetzer, Ben Olenick, Benny and Armando De los Santos, Bill Groff, Bill Cummings 

“Thanks for a well prepared and delicious meal.”  

Minutes of previous meeting: Presented by Vice President, David Keller
Do we have any corrections or additions to the meeting minutes?

If there are none, is there a motion to approve the meeting minutes as presented? Second? All in favor say yea, those apposed same sign, motion passes! On website and distributed
Club Correspondence:  Presented by Vice President, David Keller
Club correspondence is available to all members to read after the meeting, once the documents have been logged. Invoice for Frost Bank.
Treasurers Report: Presented by Treasurer, Greg Shean   

Do we have any corrections or additions to the Treasurers report?

If there is none, is there a motion to approve the Treasurers report as presented? 
Second? All in favor say yea, those apposed same sign, motion passes!
Added a variance column.   Reminded members to participate in Cowboys game.  Compliment Duffy and RC on dove hunt numbers.

Question: on year to date numbers.  
Guest Speaker: SAPD Chief McManus, see above.
Reports by appointive Officers: 
    Budget/Finance – Larry Ridder: no report
    Chaplain – Nat Chavez: 2nd notice Thanksgiving Mass 6:30 pm November 16th,  Feast of St. Luke.  All Souls\Saints day.
    Inventory Control – Rico Silvas, establishing buying guidelines as per the new bylaws and constitution. He is continuing with improvements to the dove trailer. Thanked David Keller for cooking at Parish jubilee.
    Membership – Les Melghem; reminded members to help keep membership up, currently at 225 members.  Membership list is available – for club business only.
    Procurement Officer – John McCauley, no report
Reports by standing committees:
    Benevolence – Ralf Meneses:  4 out of cycle requests.  (1.) Madonna Neighborhood Center – sponsored by Paul Beaver.  B.C. recommended $250 to purchase tickets at Gala on November 12th.  (2.) Texas Burn Survivor Society, rehabs kids, donated $300 from President.  (3.) O’Connor FFA annual fund-raiser, BC passed on this request, due to funds committed to Gerlach auction. (4.)  K. of C.: request for tables for homeless, passed on this request.
    Christian Services – Alfredo Avila:  reported on status of Charlie Chiffone, Leonard Aber, Bob Pteck, Robert Quinnes, 
    Entertainment – Ralf Menesess: Celuis has been selected for the  December 19th Christmas Dinner dance.  A flyer was handed out.  The dinner will be in the same format as last year.  Raffle prizes to include bus trip to Coushatta.  The dance price is $30 per person, members in good standing are free.  Ralf asked for volunteer help.  
    Public Relations – Everett Elstak: no report 
    Communications – Marvin Berg: no report 
    Web Master – John Hardin: no report
    Wild Game Dinner – Rico Silvas: 138 days away.  Delivered deposit check to St. Pauls.  Big Bucks were distributed last month, reminded members to sell BB tickets,  Vendor for weapons, Eric Johnson establishing relationship with Academy, WGD Chairman, P & A   committee persons will meet
Power wash pits on Saturday, sausage making and wood cutting, 

WGD Chairman will be contacting committee chairman

Don Maddrick will not be able to continue as kitchen chairman due to health reasons.  Looking for new chairman

Reports of Special Committee Chairman: 

Audit – Bobby Margo, last report.  Thanked  members Wally Fields, Paul beaver, Greg Flores for assisting
Fiesta Booth – Rico Silvas, no report
Life Time – Terry Sparrow, no report
Scholarships – Alex Flores, no report
Reports of Ad Hoc Committee Chairman:
50th Anniversary – Joe Pina / David Keller, 50th Parish Jubilee was a success.  Recognized Dr. Fetzer, Pete Rangel,  David Keller:  Chairman of Hot Dog committee.  Thanked Rico Silvas, Roy Lopez, Matt Mora, Dr Rockwood,
Buildings & Grounds – Duffy Bowen / Don O’Brien: no report
Constitution/By-Laws – David Keller: Constitution and Bylaws  are published and available for pickup at the end of meeting.  He mentioned Matt and Val Mora as excellent M.C.’s at the 50th Anniversary celebration Saturday night.
Unfinished Business:

·  none
New Business:

· None
Recognized Jack Nichols as Parish new Deacon
Announcements & Comments for the good of the club: 

Larry Ridder: Guadalupe Fandango under the Stars,
Joe Pina: Prize Committee chairman for Dinner Dance, asked for prize donations.

Raffle Prize Drawings:
Lee Ingram Big Bucks (1)

Rico Silvas, Nat Chavez Big Bucks (2)

Bob Ptech, Ray Garcia, Ray Garcia (twice) Big Bucks (3)
Don Maddrick, Brett Ingram, Brady Robinson, Gilbert Montez Big Bucks (4)
Motion to adjourn meeting? Alex Flores, Joe Pina  
Closing Prayer:  Nat Chavez
Correspondence:
